
 

 

March 19, 2003 

JUDITH A. ENDEJAN 
(206) 340-9694 

jendejan@grahamdunn.com 

 

 

  
 

Via Email and Facsimile 

Ms. Carole Washburn 
Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
1300 South Evergreen Park Dr. S.W. 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

Re: AT&T Communications of the Pacific Northwest v. Verizon Northwest, Inc.; 
Docket No. UT020406 

Dear Ms. Washburn: 

On Wednesday, March 19, 2003, the Commission issued the Sixth Supplemental Order; 
Order Determining to Review Settlement in Docket No. UT020406.  Verizon Northwest, Inc. 
(“Verizon”).hereby requests clarification of its tariff filing obligations under this order.  In 
Paragraph 46 (OP 2), Verizon is ordered to file proposed tariff pages no later than March 24, 
2003.  However, Paragraph 47 (OP 3) states that Verizon is to file an original and 14 copies of its 
proposed tariff and evidence as a package no later than March 27, 2003.  Verizon respectfully 
requests the Commission to clarify that the appropriate filing date for its proposed tariffs is 
March 27, 2003, and not March 24, 2003. 

Thank you.  Your prompt attention to this matter is greatly appreciated. 

Very truly yours, 
 
GRAHAM & DUNN PC 
 
 
 
Judith A. Endejan 

 
JAE/neb 
cc: Chuck Carrathers 
 All parties 
 
m26420-415895.doc 


